MOKELUMNE HILL VETERANS MEMORIAL DISTRICT
MEETING MINUTES
November 15, 2021
                                                                                                                                                                                                                              Meeting called to order by the Chair, Thomas Ringlein at 7:00 pm.  Board members present were Thomas Ringlein, Patty Yocom, Noelle Ringlein, Ken Ringlein, and Bill Dahl.   Also, present were Mike Moran.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, the minutes from the October meeting 0were read and approved with changes discussed.
PUBLIC COMMENT— None
REPORT ON MAINTENANCE AT TOWN HALL AND PARK FACILITIES — Nobody was present from the Friends of the Mokelumne Hill Horse Arena, but we discussed our agreements with the group at this meeting.  Discussed was that the Friends of the Mokelumne Hill Horse Arena were reminded that they need to ensure that the MHVMD is kept in the loop with all business dealings and fund raising associated with the arena.  Bill agreed that by 1 Jan 2022 he would draft a contract between the Friends of the Mokelumne Hill Horse Arena and the MHVMD.  In regards to the blackberry bushes that need removed from the Horse Arena to allow for security camera visibility, we received the name of a local worker that could remove those bushes at minimal cost.  Doing so would make the Horse Arena visible from John DelOrto’s home security system, and he has volunteered to keep footage available in case of any vandalism or any other unlawful activity.  It was agreed that we would pay to have the blackberry bushes removed to make the area move visible.  In preparation of this endeavor, Ken Ringlein acquired a burn permit from Cal Fire for our properties that is good for a calendar year from this meeting.  We discussed parking signs for the North end of the Town Hall where we have recently had illegal parking activity.  We spent time at the meeting to pick a sign with appropriate verbiage, and was ready to purchase the sign at the meeting.  Noelle motioned to spend no more than $130 on the signs, and Patty seconded the motion.   Motion passed 5 ayes and 0 noes.  Steve Mata mentioned that it had been a few years since our riding mower had been in for a service.  It was agreed that we would get the mower in for service this winter before the heavy Spring mowing season.  T.J. agreed to make calls and arrange to get the mower in.  More to come in next month’s meeting.  The US Flag at Shutter Tree Park was severely damaged in weather and was removed by Steve Mata.  T.J. agreed that he would order a new flag and see that it was placed in the park.  
TOWN HALL BATHROOM REMODEL – The plumber from Tusk Construction will come in finalize the plumbing as shown in the plans, including inspecting and identifying/adding cleanouts as required.  We expect it to be done well before the crab feed so that Jeremy Zellers Plumbing can commence with replacing the water lines for increased flow.  Mark Borchin agreed to acquire and install window film prior to the crab feed.  Also, we need to consider finding and installing automatic door closing brackets or hinges so that the bathroom doors automatically close. 
CRAB FEED UPDATE -  After discussing with Seafood Express in Stockton, it was discussed that crab may be in short supply, and that we might want to consider a crab and shrimp combo meal if the crab does not come available.  Also discussed was the unusually high cost of seafood this year, expected to be at or above $11.50 per pound.  Bill agreed to discuss our wine order with Renegades Winery.  We also discussed that brownies would be our free desert option for the Crab Feed.  We agreed that we would have a cleanup day on Wednesday 1 December and setup for crab feed on Friday 3 December in the early evening.  
OGALS GRANT APPLICATION— The application for the grant money is due at the end of December and everyone was instructed to continue working on their portion of the application.  After the crab feed we will prioritize putting the application together.
UPDATE ON SURPLUS PROPERTY - Table for next month along with the 1,500 names and mailing addresses obtained by Ken Ringlein.  Roger Pitto volunteered to survey the property for us.
DISCUSSION ON TIMELINE FOR BALLOT MEASURE – No change.  Still need to contact the County elections office regarding putting the measure on the ballot for tax money.
TREASURERS REPORT—Attached treasurer’s report was discussed.  See attached.
CORRESPONDENCE — no need to record.
Meeting Adjourned at 9:25 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Noelle Ringlein, Secretary                                                     Thomas Ringlein, Chairperson
